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TOWN OF JAMESTOWN 

TOWN REGULAR BOARD MEETING 
April 4, 2022, MINUTES 

 
Mayor Box called the roll at 7:00 p.m. Present at roll call were Trustees Yahnke, Bedell, Brancato, Boehms, Oncley 
and Loving. 
 
Approval of Agenda 
Trustee Boehms made a motion to approve the agenda. Trustee Brancato 2nd the motion, which was approved 
unanimously. 
 
Approval of the 2/7/22 Minutes 
Trustee Oncley made a motion to approve the February 7, 2022 minutes.  Trustee Yahnke 2nd the motion, which 
was approved unanimously. 
 
Approval of the 3/7/22 Minutes 
Trustee Brancato made a motion to approve the March 7, 2022 minutes.  Trustee Boehms 2nd the motion, which 
was approved unanimously.   
 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Michelle Durant gave a presentation about a grant from Colorado Parks and Wildlife to support native species 
conservation for non-lethal methods in reducing bear-human conflict.  There is a large pool of money for this grant 
for materials or other methods.  She is looking into waste containment for the town.  There was a discussion around 
composting efforts as well as locations for containers in town.  One suggestion was to get the Save Our Bears team 
involved.  A few others also volunteered to help brainstorm options as well.   
 
Ken Lenarcic announced that Saturday is recycling Saturday in the church parking lot from 10 a.m. - noon.   
 
BOARD ACTION ITEMS 
Discussion, Direction, Action: 
Discussion/Approval of Resolution 4-5 Jamestown Fire Mitigation Project  
Trustee Yahnke made a motion to approve Resolution 4-5 Jamestown Fire Mitigation Project.  Trustee Loving 2nd 
the motion, which passed unanimously.   
 
Discussion/Approval of Resolution 4-4 ARPA Funds Policy 
Trustee Yahnke made a motion to approve Resolution 4-4 ARPA Funds Policy.  Trustee Boehms 2nd the motion, 
which passed unanimously.   
 
 
BOARD COMMITTEE REPORTS  
Land Use and Housing Advisory Committee, LUHAC  
Barbara Byrnes-Lenarcic gave an update on LUHAC’s efforts.  She pointed out that the County is putting forth 
changes to building regulations regarding wildfire.   
 
Streets & Bridges  
Courtenay asked if the barrel delineators can be placed on Main Street again this year.  The board did not oppose 
them.  There will be some repairs on Lower Main.   
 
Cemetery  
The surveying will happen in late May.  Heather and Dave will do some clean up ahead of the survey work.   
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Town Hall Maintenance  
Heather will continue to weed and take care of the garden beds in front of town hall.   
 
ADJOURN 
Trustee Yahnke moved to adjourn the meeting.  Trustee Oncley 2nd the motion, which passed unanimously.  The 
meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m.   

 
 
Respectfully submitted by, 
 
                                                       ___  ____  \ 
Kristi Rutledge, Town Clerk  

Approved, 
 
                                                              ___\ 
Mayor, Michael Box 
 
*The 4/4/22 Board Meeting was recorded in its entirety. Audio recordings are accessible by the public and are 
officially kept in the Town Office. They may also be kept on the Town Web site.   
 
 


